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NEWS RELEASE 
Incident Date and Time:  November 11, 20120 7:35 AM 

Location:     800 Block of Hurlingame Ave. North Fair Oaks 

Type of Crime/Incident:  Death Investigation  
 
Summary:  
On the above date and time, a 55-year-old, man was found deceased inside a commercial 
building. This building houses chemicals related to metal manufacturing and could be 
hazardous, so the Redwood City Fire Hazardous Material Team was called. Haz-Mat team 
members determined the chemicals were contained within this building, licensed to be in this 
business and they were not a threat to the public. 
 
While detectives did not see any obvious signs of foul play, the investigation is ongoing and 
anyone with information to provide is encouraged to contact Detective Currie at  
gcurrie@smcgov.org.  
 
The San Mateo County Coroner’s Office may provide the identity of the decedent if and when 
the investigation allows. 
 
 
 

 

Case #: 20-08900 
Release Date: 11/17/2020 

mailto:PIO@SMCGOV.ORG
https://www.smcsheriff.com/
mailto:gcurrie@smcgov.org

